Notice of Declaratory Statement

LAND AND WATER ADJUDICATORY COMMISSION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Land and Water Adjudicatory Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by the Blackburn Creek Community Development District on November 2, 2016. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Commission considered the Petition on February 7, 2017, and concluded that the Commission does not have jurisdiction to consider a petition to expand the Blackburn Community Development District, where the District was originally formed by the Sarasota County Board of Commission and the District would be expanded from an initial size of 719.19 acres to approximately 1,030 acres.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting Barbara Leighty, Clerk, Florida Land and Water Adjudicatory Commission, Office of the Governor, Office of Policy and Budget, The Capitol, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0001, (850)717-9513, barbara.leighty@laspbs.state.fl.us.
